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 Deborah Norton OBJ2014/6987/P 03/12/2014  18:52:16 I live in 3 Upper Terrace.  I strongly object to increasing the depth and size of the basement at Capo di 

Monte.  We have been living through the hell of this sort of construction work at 4 Upper Terrace for 

the past 15 months and the work is nowhere near completion.  When the project at number 4 was 

proposed, we were assured that all the proper surveys, assessments, etc had been done and that the 

construction company knew exactly what they were going to do.  We were told the work would take 

approximately 6 months.  Of course, once the work began, everything went wrong and now, 15 months 

later, it is still on going.  The noise from the heavy construction equipment has been horrific, forcing us 

to stay indoors with the windows shut all last summer during construction hours.  During the beautiful 

weather last summer we were denied the use of our garden during week days so our neighbour could 

one day enjoy an indoor swimming pool.  Now the people in Capo di Monte are proposing something 

very similar.  When the piles in No. 4 were put in, our whole house shook.  Has Capo di Monte thought 

about how they are going to stabilize our houses?  Are we to be denied the use of our garden for 

another summer, maybe two, so they can have a gym?
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